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Ref: OIA-2023/24-0967 
 
Tēnā koe   
 
Official Information Act request: CDF's overseas medals 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act (Act) request on the above topic. Questions 3 and 
8 were transferred to the Cabinet Office on 14 June 2024. You requested: 
 

“3. Has the Governor General approved him to wear those medals with his 
uniform? If not, has a request been made? Can I please see the paperwork that 
was done for this? 
[...] 
8. How long from the time that the CDF asked the GG for approval to wear to the 
time approval was granted?” 

We understand your request relates to the Chief of Defence Force’s (CDF) appointment as 
an Honorary Officer of the Order of Australia and a Commander of the United States Legion 
of Merit. 

The Rules relating to the acceptance and wearing of Commonwealth, foreign and 
international Honours by New Zealand citizens were approved by Queen Elizabeth II and 
took effect in August 2007. The rules are available to view on the website of the Department 
of the Prime Minister and Cabinet: https://www.dpmc.govt.nz/our-programmes/new-zealand-
royal-honours/new-zealand-royal-honours-system/rules-relating-to-acceptance-and-
wearing  

The approvals process for honours and awards requests from Commonwealth countries such 
as Australia is different to that for other non-Commonwealth countries, such as the United 
States. For Commonwealth honours and awards, approval is given by the Prime Minister. 
The Sovereign has delegated authority to the Prime Minister to approve the acceptance and 
wearing of any Commonwealth honour by a New Zealand citizen. 

For other foreign honours (including the United States Legion of Merit), the Sovereign has 
delegated authority to the Governor-General, on the advice of the Prime Minister, to approve 
the acceptance and wearing of any foreign honour by a New Zealand citizen. 

Honorary Officer of the Order of Australia 
On 2 May 2022 the Honours Unit of the Cabinet Office received a request from the Australian 
government via the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade (MFAT), seeking approval for the 
then Chief of Defence Force, Air Marshal Kevin Short, to be appointed as an Honorary Officer 
of the Order of Australia (Military Division). The Prime Minister Rt Hon Jacinda Ardern 
approved this request on 21 May 2022.  
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